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In January 2015, some minor changes were made to the way the Plan’s 
Growth option is invested. 
The Trustee, in consultation with its investment consultant, has decided to increase the amount 
invested in real return funds and reduce the amount invested in global listed property. This was 
considered to be appropriate in the current investment climate. The change does not affect the 
investment objectives for the Growth option. There are no changes to any other options. 

 ● Real return funds increased from 5% to 7.5%

 ● Global listed property (Hedged) decreased from 7.5% to 5%

There were also some changes to the Plan’s investment managers.
 ● Property manager, Ironbark Asset Management (RREEF Global Property Securities Fund) 

was replaced by Resolution Capital (Global Property Securities Fund)

 ● International fixed interest manager, PIMCO (Global Credit Fund) was replaced by BlackRock 
Investment Management (Australia) Limited (Global Bond Index Fund).

Click here for the guide, How we invest your money, which contains the latest investment allocations.

Don’t forget to check how 
your super contributions 
are tracking against the 
Government’s contribution 
caps. There are annual 
limits on the amount that 
can go into your super 
each year and receive 
concessional tax treatment.

For more information,  
see the August 2014 ecard  
under “What’s new”  
on the website.

http://mysuper.watsonwyatt.com/orac/forms/investments.pdf

